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FOCUS 

 
Newsletter of the Mayslake Nature Study and Photography Club 

Hosted by the Forest Preserve District of DuPage County 
www.naturecameraclub.com 

 

 

Up Coming Programs 
 

April 4 – Flower Photography by 

Michael Kobe 
 

May 2 – Member’s Night, Image of the 

Year Award and The Year in Review 

 

May 23 – Judging Class 
 

April 4th 
Flower Photography 

By Michael Kobe 

 
The presentation will focus on appropriate 
equipment for taking pictures of flowers, 
techniques employed in close-up photography, 
and post image capture editing.  These three 
components will dramatically help anyone 
interested in mastering close-up photography of 
flowers.  All ability levels will be addressed and 
equipment needs can vary from a pocket point 
and shoot camera to a digital single lens reflex 
camera. 
 
Michael is a retired Biologist.  After teaching for 44 
years, he decided to pursue his interest in the out-
of-doors through photography. He has mastered 
the skills of nature photography and shares them 
through workshops, seminars and field trips.  His 
photographs have been used extensively in 
National Park publications. He is recognized 
especially for his skills of capturing images of 
insects, flowers and birds.  He has won many 
awards with his photographs including the 
Chicago Area Camera Clubs Association 
(CACCA) 2009 Kohout Nature Award and the 
2011 Grace DeWolf Nature Photography Award. 
In 2015 he was awarded the Grand Prize in the 
Brookfield Zoo Annual Photography Contest. In 
November 2015 he won "Best of Show" at CACCA 
for his Toned Monochrome Lily (image on left).  In 
January 2016 he won best of Show in CACCA for 
his upside-down Dahlia. 
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Competition Report 
 

 

The final competition of the Club year was held on March 21.  A total of 26 print images and 38 
digital images were submitted for judging.  The judges were Steve Baginski from Mayslake and 
outside judges Tony Reynes and Don Bolak from the Garden Camera Club.  Thank you to our 
judges. 
 

Class A Prints             Class B Prints 

Awards:             Awards: 
Yellow-crowned Night Heron  Marcia Nye              A Band of Light V Harry Hitzeman 
              
Honorable Mentions:                     Honorable Mentions: 
Osprey Coming this Way         Marcia Nye Yellow Eye Bird      Bob Dorn 
Clearing Storm- Vermillion Lakes  Steve Ornberg Sunset at Cathedral Gorge   Karl Knapp 
Osprey Landing          Steve Ornberg Pelican in Flight         Ron Szymczak 
       A Pair of Watchful Eyes     Ron Szymczak 

Brown Pelican #2   Suzanne Zumstein 
 
Class A Digital     Class B Digital 

Awards:      Awards: 
Dwala Aloe   Sue Gajda  Fiery Lily           Barbara Dunn 
Monarch on a Thistle  John Janunas  Nesting Osprey         Ron Szymczak 
American Kestrel on Branch Marcia Nye 
 
Honorable Mentions:     Honorable Mentions: 
Artichoke Agave  Sue Gajda  Your Lion               Karl Knapp 
Venus Belt at Mono Lake Steve Ornberg  Supper Dance                  Beth Olin 

Katydid Nymph              Carl Strang  

I’ve Got My Eye on You     Ron Szymczak    

 
Congratulations to the members who received awards and honorable mentions.  Thank 
you to all who participated. 
 
Print and digital images that received Awards in the September and November 2015 
competition and the January and March competitions are eligible for the 2016 Image of 
the Year Award.  Shortly, members will receive instructions and a link to the website 
where the images can be viewed.  Top images in the voting will be included in the final 

vote for Image of the Year to be conducted at Members’ Night. See you there. 

We are now displaying prints that received honors after the competition is over for members to get a closer 
look or linger over a particularly compelling image. 

 

 

  



 
 

 3 April 2016 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

36
th

 Annual George W. Glennie Nature Salon 

 

Congratulations to Bill Dixon and Diane Hamernik, whose pictures are displayed in the 
Glennie slide show.  Their images, “Passion Play” and “Anenomies” have been accepted for 
the Nature Salon this year, and are displayed at: 
 http://www.mvcameraclub.org/competitions/results/   
When the page displays go to the bottom where it says Glennie and click on one of the 

buttons. 

 

 

 

Club Outing Coming– Save the Date 

On Sunday morning May 1, we are going to St Louis Canyon in Starved Rock 

State Park.  The water should be flowing over the falls, wildflowers in bloom and 

all the great textures and colors of the sandstone canyon walls on bright display.  

While most everyone with a camera has been to Starved Rock, the St Louis 

Canyon location is a bit more out of the way, on the far western edge of the park 

and a bit less travelled. 

We will plan to meet at the entrance to the canyon at 9:30, shoot until about 

11:45 then head to lunch in nearby Ottawa.  For those of you that may not have 

been to this location, there is a walk of about ¼ to 3/8 mile in to the falls.  It is 

pretty flat although slightly downhill on the way in and slightly up on the way out.  

(After all, this is Illinois!) 

I will send out a more detailed email invitation to club members in about two 
weeks.  It will have all the details and driving instructions, etc.  After that email, if 
you are interested, let me know.  For now, save the date; it should be a great 
shoot!             

-Chuck Klingsporn 

 

http://www.mvcameraclub.org/competitions/results/
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Exhibits                                                                                 Janice Henry 

 

By the time you read this, the next exhibit in our space, “Spring Flowers and April Showers” will be 

on display. There is plenty of time to view this exhibit as it will be on display until the end of July. 

From the winter exhibit and the Mayslake winter festival “ Wonders of Winter” we had the 

following: 

¶ Public voting at the “Wonders of Winter” 

o 1st Place Fred Drury for “Starved Rock Ice Cave” 

o 2nd Place Noriko Buckles for “Ice Lotus” 

o 3rd Place Fred Drury for “First Snow” 

¶ One pieces was sold, Fred Drury’s “Starved Rock Ice Cave” 

Congratulations to Fred and Noriko 

 

 

 

   

Proposed 2015/16 Board of Directors 
 

Officers 
President  Barbara Dunn 
Vice-President Harry Hitzeman 
Treasurer Chuck Klingsporn 
Secretary Fran Piepenbrink 

 

Chairpersons 
CACCA   Karl Knapp, Marcia Nye   Exhibits  Fred Drury 
Communication  Sheila Newenham   Education Fred Drury 
Competition Ron Szymczak, Lee Balgemann, Mike Lake Membership Sandy Karasek 
Conservation  Paul Eberhardt    Outings  Vacant 
Equipment  Dave Schooley    Social  JoAnn Barnes 
Forest Preserve Liaison Harry Hitzeman    Webmaster Steve Ornberg  
 
The above slate will be voted on by the membership at the April 4th meeting.  Officers’ terms are effective as of May 
1.   
Thank you to our outgoing officers and chairpersons: Tom Richardson, Sue Gajda and Janice Henry for  the dedication 
and time that they have devoted to the club.  Their hard work as Vice-President, Competition Chairperson, and 
Exhibit Chairperson has helped the club continue to offer important benefits to its members. 

     
 

 

Day Break Sanctuary Outing Sunday, August 7, 2016 

Alma, IL 
Please indicate your interest in this event by emailing Barbara Dunn at 

bdunn23@sbcglobal.net   Cost for the photo shoot is $50. 

 

mailto:bdunn23@sbcglobal.net
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Ray Kammer 

1924-2016 

 
Ray Kammer, an Honorary Member of our Club, passed away on March 10, 2016.   
 
Ray retired with an engineering background, which he used in sales and marketing for several 
companies during the course of his career.  He said that he did not retire, but ñrefocusedò to 
become an accomplished nature photographer. 
 
He traveled extensively, visiting every continent.  He photographed polar bears in the Arctic, 
penguins in Antarctica, birds in the Galapagos and Falkland Islands, monkeys in Japan, 
pandas in China, game in South Africa, whales in Baja, Brown Bears in Alaska, and most 
recently Spirit Bears in Canada. 
He is remembered by club members as an outstanding photographer, who was never too 
busy to mentor or help out a fellow member.  Many of our members said that they remember 
his encouragement, helpfulness, and positive attitude, whether it was sending an email, 
greeting members at the door of meetings, or helping someone improve their photography.  
Ray was the club president from 1997-99, and also served as Vice-President. 
A Memorial was given by the club to Villa St. Benedict in Lisle. 
We have included some of his beautiful images here. 
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Reminders: 

Membersõ Night and Year In Review 

May 2, 2016 

 

Remember to reserve your place now for our Annual Members’ Night to be held 
during meeting hours at the Mayslake Peabody Estate.  The dinner will be catered by 
Uncle Bub’s featuring BBQ Pulled Pork, Herb Roasted Chicken and Baked Rotini, 
complete with side dishes and beverages. The cost is $15 for members and $20 for 
guests.  Reservations due by April 18th (reservation form at the end of the newsletter). 
 
Remember to submit your images for the Year in Review by April 20th. Every 
member can submit up to 10 nature-themed images taken during the last year.    File 
names should be formatted as follows – Your Name and Title if any.  Send your .jpg 
images, not more than 1000 pixels on the longest side, to Fred Drury at 
fred@marklandimaging.com. 
 
 
 

The March CACCA Report 

The judges didn’t see things our way at the March Interclub competitions.  Despite lots of great images, 
we received but two awards.  In the Digital competition, Marcia Nye received a score of 24 and AW 
designation for her image titled, ‘Young Coyote’.  In the Print competition, Steve Ornberg also scored a 24 
for his image called, ‘What A Nitpicker’.  In this case, 24 garnered an HM award.  Congratulations to 
Marcia and Steve!! 
 
Looking ahead, The April CACCA meeting is on the 9th and will feature the Postcard Competition in 
addition to the regular monthly Interclub Competition.  The various competitions will be preceded by a 
program at Noon; ‘Creative Habits To Developing Your Photographic Vision’, presented by CACCA 
member Angie McMonigal.  While I don’t know Angie, the programs this year have been consistently good 
and this one also promises good content.   Stop by if interested.  After the April meeting, there is only one 
more this year, on May 14 with all of the ‘Best of The Year’ competitions but no pre-meeting program. 
 
Chuck Klingsporn 

 

The Photo Ark 
 

The April issue of The National Geographic magazine has an interesting cover story about Joel Sartore, 

a National Geographic photographer who has a mission to photograph thousands of animals to help 

ensure that species are preserved.  During the past decade, he has photographed more than 5,600 

captive animals, starting at Lincoln Park Zoo in Chicago.  The magazine couldn’t decide on one cover, 

so they made ten for this month’s issue! 

 

mailto:fred@marklandimaging.com
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Instructions on How to Name Files for Posting to Mayslake 
Nature Study & Photography Club Flickr Site 

 
 

Posting of Awards and Honorable Mention Competition Images 
Beginning in March 2016 competition images that win Awards and Honorable Mention will 
be posted on a new Mayslake Nature Study & Photography Flickr site and linked to the 
new Mayslake Nature Study & Photography (MNSPC) website. 
 

Award and Honorable Mention Digital Projected Images 
If you have a DPI or print that receives a HM or Award in the monthly competition and 
wish to have it posted to the club’s Flickr site, the image file must be named per the 
instructions below. The image size shall be as shown in the competition (mot more than 
1024x768).  You may also add a watermark to the image.  If you want it displayed, 
rename it and then send it to steveornberg@yahoo.com by the following Monday after the 
competition night.  If you do not wish to have it displayed then do nothing. 
 
The images will be uploaded to the Flickr site and posted in albums by competition date.  
In addition, the "Date Taken" for the image will be changed in Flickr by the Webmaster to 
the date of the club competition, to facilitate chronological sorting of images by 
competition date in Flickr. 
 

Award and Honorable Mention Print Images 
If it is a print, convert it to a DPI sized the same as DPI competition images (not more than 
1024x768).  You may also add a watermark to the image.   
Name it per the instructions below and then send it to steveornberg@yahoo.com no later 
than a week after the competition night.   For example, if the competition is held on March 
21, rename the image and send it no later than March 28. 
 

Flickr Image Naming Instructions 
The file name must contain the following information in the order shown: 
Title by Photographerôs Name - Honor received (Award or HM) Competition Class (Class 
A or B)-Type (DPI or Print) - Month and Year of Competition 
 

Examples: 
Got It!  by John Janunas - Award Class A DPI - January 2016 
Wave Action at Cave Point by Karl Knapp - HM Class B DPI - January 2016 
Mossy Little River by Harry Hitzeman - Award Class B Prints -January 2016 
Sunrise at Mt Sneffels by Steve Ornberg – Award Class A Prints - January 2016 
 

 

mailto:steveornberg@yahoo.com
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2016-2017 Membership Renewal due by May 1st 
Club year runs from May 1, 2016 to April 30, 2017 
Individual Membership $30.00 
Family Membership 
$30.00 for the first member and 
$15.00 for each additional member at the same address 
Please make checks payable to 
The Mayslake Nature Study and Photography Club 

Mail to 
Sandy Karasek 
7234 S Central 
Burr Ridge, IL 60527 
NOTE! Enter name only if personal info has not changed. 
Family Name: _______________________________ Amount Enclosed: _____ 
First Name(s): __________________________________________ 
Street Address: _________________________________________ 
City, State, Zip Code: ____________________________________ 
Phone Number: Home Work/Cell: 
E-mail:________________________________________________ 
Please do NOT fill in what you do not want on the Roster. 
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Mayslake Nature Study & Photography Club 
3rd  Annual Members’ Night 

Monday, May 2nd, 2016 
Mayslake Peabody Estate 

6:30 pm 
 

Featuring 
“Members Favorite Things” Slideshow 

 Image of the Year Competition 
Individual Member Awards for Digital and Print Images 
Catering by Uncle Bub’s Award Winning Barbeque 

 
Dinner cost:  $15.00 for members; $20.00 for guests.  Please send in your reservations as soon as 
possible. 
 
Member’s name______________________________________________ 
 
Guest’s name(s)________________________________________________ 
 

Send checks payable to:   Mayslake Nature Study & Photography Club 
                                                                                           JoAnn Barnes 
                                                                                           120 E George St Apt #619 

      Bensenville, IL 60106  
 

Buffet-style menu will include: 
Hand Pulled Pork 

Herb Roasted Chicken 
Baked Rotini (Vegetarian) 

Creamy Cole Slaw 
Tossed Salad 

Whipped Sweet Potatoes 
Gourmet Sandwich Rolls 

Soft Drinks/Coffee 
 

Reservations must be received no later than April 18, 2016 
No money will be taken the evening of the event. 

Questions?  Contact  
JoAnn Barnes; barnesjl913@gmail.com; 630-776-8125                   

 

mailto:barnesjl913@gmail.com

